
Dear Members of the North Dakota Legislative Assembly:  
 

Thank you for this opportunity to testify in support of SCR 4009, a 
resolution urging Congress to support the admission of Washington, 
DC into the Union as a state of the United States.  

 

My name is KAREN AMY.  I am a proud resident of Washington, DC. 
 

• I LIVED IN THE DISTRICT FOR 8 YEARS DURING THE ‘70S-‘80S.  
AFTER MOVING AWAY FOR EMPLOYMENT REASONS AND THEN 
RETIRING, I WAS ANXIOUS TO RETURN TO DC AND FINALLY DID 
8 YEARS AGO.  THIS IS HOME. 

• I LIVE ON CAPITOL HILL WITHIN BLOCKS OF THE CAPITOL 
BUILDING. 

• MY HUSBAND AND I ENJOY ALL THAT THIS BEAUTIFUL, VIBRANT 
CITY HAS TO OFFER, WHICH IS A GREAT DEAL.   WHAT IT DOES NOT 
OFFER, HOWEVER, IS SELF-GOVERNANCE AND REPRESENTATION IN 
CONGRESS.   I HOPE THAT THE  CITIZENS OF NORTH DAKOTA,WHO 
ARE FULLY REPRESENTED IN THE UNITED STATES CONGRESS,  CAN 
RECOGNIZE THE UNCONSTITUTIONALITY OF DENYING  700,000+  OF 
THEIR FELLOW AMERICAN CITIZENS WHO LIVE IN THE NATION’S 
CAPITAL  -  WHO  PAY TAXES, SERVE THEIR COUNTRY, AND DO ALL 
THE OTHER THINGS THAT THE CITIZENS OF NORTH DAKOTA, INDEED, 
OF THE ENTIRE UNITED STATES, DO - THEIR CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHT 
TO CONGRESSIONAL REPRESENTATION. 

•  

I am urging you to vote “yes” on SCR 4009 and support full 
democratic representation for the 700,000 people who call DC home.  
 
Approximately the same number of people live in DC as live in North 
Dakota. Yet unlike the Peace Garden State we have no voting 
representatives in Congress. This means we have no say in federal laws, 
policies, and programs, and no one to champion our interests in 
debates over national priorities.  
 
In addition, our local government is also at constant risk of 
interference from federal lawmakers. Without statehood, DC’s power 
over issues like our local schools, health care, senior services, and other 
key programs is at constant risk of interference from members of 
Congress who we did not elect who have only self-serving interests in 
interfering with our self-governance. This is an immediate danger to 
our communities and one which can only be permanently addressed 
through statehood. 



 
 

DC residents have served in every war, and there are currently more 
than 8,000 DC residents serving in the US military — yet we have no say 
in whether our country goes to war.  
 
 

DC residents pay the highest federal taxes per capita compared to any 
other state —yet we have no say in how the federal budget is spent. 
 
 

Statehood for DC is the only solution to this problem. Strengthening 
democracy for DC will strengthen democracy everywhere, including for 
North Dakota communities. Correcting DC’s lack of representation is an 
issue of justice, and as a DC resident I encourage you to be in solidarity 
with communities here and vote “yes” on SCR 4009. 
 
 

Thank you for consideration of this important matter and the 
opportunity to testify on this incredibly important bill. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Karen Amy 
Washington DC  

 

https://statehood.dc.gov/page/about-dc-statehood#:~:text=DC%20residents%20have%20contributed%20to,their%20own%20place%20of%20residence
https://statehood.dc.gov/page/about-dc-statehood#:~:text=DC%20residents%20have%20contributed%20to,their%20own%20place%20of%20residence
https://www.ntu.org/foundation/detail/who-pays-federal-income-taxes-across-states

